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RESERVATIONS FOR MEALS IN SUKKAH NOW BEING TAKEN
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Heartiest wishes are extended to the entire Kehilath Jeshurun family
for a year of health, happiness and blessedness. May the year 5713
usher in an era of everlasting peace for all mankind.
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Registration in Religious School to Close
Jerome H. Rosenblum, principal of

the afternoon Religious School has
announced that sessions for the new

term are already under way on a
regular schedule, and the pupils who
have enrolled have begun the year's
work. He pointed out that those par¬
ents who have boys or girls of Tal¬
mud Torah age, should lose no time
in registering them in our Religious
School in order that they may be able
to keep up with the progress of their
class.

The decision to open Sunday
School classes for youngsters of the

age of 5 through 7 was most warmly
received. As a new venture in the
educational program of the Religious
School, this feature has attracted
many inquiries from interested par¬
ents and has resulted in a fair number
of registrants. Indications are that
these primary grade classes will be
organized immediately after the holi¬
day season.

We cannot help hut feel that those
residents of our community who have
eligible youngsters who are not at¬
tending a Talmud Torah, are doing

(continued on page 3)

Arrangements have been completed
for holiday meals to be served in our
Sukkah during the forthcoming Suk-
koth festival. Full-course catered
meals will be served Friday and Sat¬
urday nights, October 3rd and 4th;
and Saturday and Sunday afternoons,
October 4th and 5th.

Plans for Sukkah meals were for¬
mulated in order to render the ob¬
servance of Jewish holidays more
meaningful and more beautiful. Our
large and beautifully-decorated Suk¬
kah is on the third floor of the Syna¬
gogue House, and will be the scene of
joyous festivity appropriate to the
spirit of Sukkoth.
The price per plate has been set at

a nominal $6.00. This covers every¬
thing that will be required, including
gratuities.
To assure yourself of an enjoyable

Yom Tov in keeping with the tradi¬
tional practice of having meals in the
Sukkah, we suggest you call the Syna¬
gogue office now and place your
reservations.

The dead-line for making reser¬
vations is Tuesday, September 30th.
In order to avoid involved book¬
keeping records, all reservations
must be accompanied by check.
Provide Yourself
With Ethrog and Lulav—
The Sukkoth festival will begin at

sundown on Friday, October 3rd. In
order to prepare for the holiday, we
urge our readers to provide them¬
selves with a Lulav and Ethrog, and
to arrange for their acquisition with¬
out delay.
There are several reasons why we

stress this matter. First and foremost,
of course, is that Sukkoth cannot be
properly observed without making a
daily benediction over these articles.
Secondly, the participation of a great¬
er number of worshippers in the pro-

(continued on page 2)



2 KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETIN

SCHEDULE OF ROSH HASHANAH SERVICES

Friday, September 19th, Rosh Hashanah Eve
Selichot Services 6:30 a.m.

Regular morning services will follow
Evening (Mincha and Ma'ariv) 6:15

Saturday, September 20th, Rosh Hashanah I
Morning 8:15

Rabbi Lookstein will speak at 10:30
"A RELIGIOUS DEFINITION OF HAPPINESS"

Evening (Mincha and Ma'ariv) 6:45
Conclusion of Sabbath .-.b* . 7:35

Sunday, September 21st, Rosh Hashanah II
Morning 8:15
Evening (Mincha and Ma'ariv) 6:45

DAILY SERVICES

•Morning 1 s30
Evening 6:15

*Selichot Services will be held during the week between
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur one-half hour before
the regular morning service.

SISTERHOOD NEWS

Executive Board
To Meet Monday—
We wish to remind the members of

the Sisterhood Executive Board that
an important meeting of this govern¬
ing body will be held this Monday
afternoon, September 22nd, at 12:30
o'clock, in the Library of the Syna¬
gogue.

Board members are urged to attend
Open Meeting to
Hear Rabbi Lookstein—

The first Open Meeting of the sea¬
son will he held on Monday after¬
noon, October 6th, in the Social Hall,
it was announced by Mrs. Harry W.
Baumgarten, president of the Sister¬
hood.

An unusual program is being
planned for this "inaugural" get-
together, the feature of which will be
a talk to be given by Rabbi Joseph H.
Lookstein. The Rabbi has always ac¬
cepted our invitation to speak for us
at the first meeting of the season in
years past. By so doing, he has "set
the standard" for the balance of the
year, and has helped us to get the
season off to a good start. What
the Rabbi will say at our October 6th
meeting will not only be of great in¬
terest to his audience, hut will, we

know, again set the pace for the com¬
ing year.

A cordial invitation is extended to

our members and their friends to

attend this Open Meeting on the 6th.
Further details will be given through
these columns in forthcoming issues
of the Bulletin. In the meantime, re¬
serve the date for us.

RESERVATIONS FOR SUKKOTH

(continued from page 1)

cession in the synagogue, each hold¬
ing a Lulav and Ethrog, will make
for a more impressive ceremony and
beautiful service. And we add as a

third reason that by making this pur¬
chase we are helping our brethren in
Israel. Kosher Etlirogim are imported
from the groves of Israel where so
many depend for their livelihood on
the sale of these citrus fruits.

You can thus accomplish many
ends by purchasing a Lulav and
Ethrog. Our Ritual Director, Joseph
E. Adler, will be only too happy to
be of assistance to you.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays—
Many happy returns of the day to

Mrs. Jacob H. Alpert, Mrs. Jack Ber-
man, Mr. and Mrs. Herman Green-
berg and Mr. Isidore Grossman.
Anniversaries—

Greetings and best wishes to Dr.
and Mrs. David W. Petegorsky and
to Mr. and Mrs. Abris Silberman on

their forthcoming wedding anniver¬
saries.

ASSEMBLYMAN KATZ
RE-NOMINATED

We extend our heartiest congratu¬
lations to our esteemed member, Her¬
man Katz, on his nomination for re¬
election to the State Assembly from
the 10th Assembly District. We wish
Assemblyman Katz every success
come Election Day, when voters may
indicate their preference for Mr. Katz
on either the Democratic or Liberal
Party line.

BOY SCOUTS RE-ORGANIZE
FOR COMING YEAR

The Boy Scout Troop and Cub
Pack are looking forward to a new
year of activity. Adhering to their
motto of "Be Prepared", the scouts
are getting things in readiness for a
bigger and better year of activity.
The first step in this direction will

be taken this Thursday evening, Sep¬
tember 25th, at 7:00 o'clock, when
the boys will hold a re-organizational
meeting in the gymnasium. Boys be¬
tween tbe ages of 8 and 16 are invited
to attend this meeting and to affiliate
themselves with our Troop or Pack.
We have the word of the new Scout¬

master and Cubmaster, Dr. Ned
Wachtel and Matthew Zuckerman,
respectively, that an ambitious pro¬
gram of scouting activity is in store
for the coming year. We know you'll
enjoy your connection with our troop,
and we assure you we'll be happy to
have you with us. So come down
Thursday evening and join up.
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MEN'S CLUB NEWS

Plan Theatre Party in Fall—
Ira F. Weisman, president of the

Men's Club, has announced the deci¬
sion of the Executive Board to hold
its annual Theatre Party soon after
the holiday season. He named Dr.
Frank Goodman and Hyman I. Cohen
as co-chairmen of the committee in

charge of the project, and we have
learned from the latter that they are
negotiating for a suitable date for a
show that promises to be the hit of
the year.

Details of this important Men's
Club activity will he published as
soon as they are made known. For
the time being, however, we can
only hope that this year's theatre
party will enjoy the whole-hearted
cooperation of every member and
well-wisher of the organization. For it
is only through an open-armed recep¬
tion of this function — the sole fund-
raising activity of the Men's Club
— that the group can continue with
its program of cultural, social, youth
and philanthropic work, and even
expand upon it.
Dr. Ned Wachtel
New Scoutmaster—

Another important announcement
was made after the Executive Board
meeting last Tuesday. This disclosure
was with respect to the Men's Club-
sponsored Boy Scout Troop, about to
start its program for the new year.

Owing to the pressure of personal
affairs, Martin Klein, who served as
Scoutmaster since the inception of
our troop, asked to be relieved of this
post. Regretfully, the Board accepted
Mr. Klein's resignation, hut was heart¬
ened by the designation of Dr. Ned
Wachtel as the new Scoutmaster. Dr.
Wachtel, who served as the leader of
our Cub Pack, has manifested not
only the qualifications that the posi¬
tion requires, hut an eagerness to
work with the young boys and a
willingness to devote his time and
energies to the scouting program.
Matthew Zuckerman, formerly assis¬
tant Scoutmaster, will take over as
the new Cubmaster.

The changes in scout "administra¬
tion" are of such character that we

can expect our troop to maintain its
excellent record of high standard and
unusual achievement. We extend our

best wishes to the new scout leaders
for a successful tenure of office

SYNAGOGUE ORDINANCES

Many worshippers will be with us
for the first time these High Holidays.
For their benefit, as well as for the
benefit of our regular worshippers,
we make known the following ordi¬
nances:

1. Admission to the services during
the High Holidays will be by
card only. This rule will he
strictly enforced.

2. There will be no vacant seats

during the holidays. We there¬
fore ask our worshippers not to
bring children to the Synagogue
unless seats have been reserved
for them. To do otherwise will
crowd and inconvenience those
who have a right to their seats.

3. Worshippers who find their seats
occupied will please call the at¬
tention of the ushers to this fact.

4. Very young children who are in¬
capable of proper conduct should
not he brought to the synagogue.

5. The doors will be closed during
the sermon. Please be in your
seat before the sermon begins.

6. Please join in the congregational
singing.

7. Conversation of any kind is for¬
bidden during the services. Prop¬
er decorum is essential for dig¬
nified worship.

8. Please do not remove the Talith,
or leave your seat until after the
benediction is pronounced at the
close of the services.

9. Our worshippers are invited to
take advantage of the checking
facilities on the main floor, for
the checking of hats and coats.
White skull caps are available
for the use of all male worship¬
pers. They may be obtained at
the checking counters.

10. Uniform Prayer Books are avail¬
able to all. At the close of serv¬

ices please leave the Prayer Book
on your seat.

11. A House of Worship should be
at all times command the respect
of every Jew, particularly during
the days of Rosh Haslianah and
Yom Kippur. Worshippers' attire
should he conservative and sub¬
dued in keeping with the sanc¬
tity of the House of God and the
solemnity of the season.

OUR BOARD OF USHERS

Under the chairmanship of Hyman
I. Bucher, committee of ushers has
been appointed to serve during the
holiday season. On this Board are
Martin Markson, associate chairman;
Benjamin D. Gold, Maurice N. Jaffe,
Martin Klein, and Alan Yoliann.
Junior Ushers include Morris Amitay,
Warren Brown, George Gruen, Frank¬
lin Holzer, Martin Marcus, Charles
Rosen, David Rosen and Fred
Zuckerman.

A charming group of young ladies
will act as usherettes in the ladies
section. They are: Sally Abrams,
Mimi Etra, Ellen Goldsmith, Anne
Linda Gross, Ruth Jacobs and Ida
Westerman.

Members of this Board of Ushers
are performing a labor of love. They
do their job voluntarily and devoted¬
ly. It is expected that our worship¬
pers will cooperate with them in
carrying out all the regulations and
procedures designed to make our
services more dignified, more impres¬
sive and more inspiring.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL REGISTRATION

(continued from page 1)
themselves and the children a gror
injustice. Especially since there exists
in their vicinity a school that has so
much to offer their sons and daugh¬
ters — a school that has been pointed
to as a model for others to emulate.
This is not an idle boast on our part:
ask the parents of any of our pupils
or former pupils, or ask an official
educational agency like the Jewish
Education Committee.

We are happy to have children
come to our school from veritably all
parts of the city — from the Upper
Bronx to Lower Manhattan. But we

cannot help feeling that there are
ever so many boys and girls who live
in our neighborhood and who belong
with us, hut who, for some reason or
other, are not numbered among our
student body.
You may know of one — some boy

or girl whose parents may, perhaps,
not even know of the existence of our
school. You can he instrumental in
rendering a great service to that
youngster by referring his mother ox-
father to us. The school office will
take over from that point.
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Hyman Gertler Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Jerome H. Rosenblum.. Exec. Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Harry W. Baumgarten Vice-President
A. Phillip Goldsmith Treasurer
A. Milton Brown Secretary
Ira F. Weisman President, Men's Club
Mrs. H. W. Baumgarten

President, Sisterhood

KOSHER BUTCHERS IN
OUR COMMUNITY

For the information of residents of
Yorkville, we are happy to list below
the neighborhood butcher shops that
are under the supervision of the Park
East Kashruth Board:

Max Backer — 202 E. 87th St. —AT-
water 9-7234

Thomas Bornstein — 1606 Second
Ave. — RHinelander 4-9792

j Eugene Czeisler — 1520 York Ave. —
RHinelander 4-6488

Nochem Golomb — 1420 Madison
Ave. — ATwater 9-2335

Eli Vizel — 1547 First Ave. — RE-
gent 4-2280

Sam Witkin — 1200 Madison Ave. —
ATwater 9-5461

YAHRZEITS

September
22—SIMON BERKOWITZ
22—BERTHA MAYER
22—SAMUEL FELDMAN
22—MARGARET LEVIN
22—ANNA GROSS
22—JACOB HASS
23—PHILIP POLNER
23—JACOB GREENFIELD
24—SADIE H. LUBELL
24—HARRY BONAT
25—WILLIAM BACHRACH
25—ANNA SHEAR

A MODERN RITUALARIUM
is located in our community

at 158 West 97th Street
MOnument 3-0300

STERN'S BAKE SHOP

All Kinds of Fine Pastries

and Cakes

490 Amsterdam Avenue

New York City

TRafalgar 3-2040 near 84th Street
v. j

THE K.J. CALENDAR

Monday, Sept. 22, 12:30 p.m.
Meeting of the Sisterhood Execu¬
tive Board — Library

Thursday, Sept. 25, 7:00 p.m.
Organizational meeting of Boy
Scout Troop and Cub Pack —

Gymnasium
Thursday, Oct. 2, 8:30 p.m.
Meeting of the Board of Trustees
— Library

Monday, Oct. 6, 12:30 p.m.
Sisterhood Open Meeting -— Social
Hall

GRACE YOUR HOLIDAY TABLE
with the Choicest Wines and Liquors Produced in ISRAEL

MIZRACH CARMEL
ESHKOL Alicante $1.69 4/5 qt. BRANDY $6.60 4/5 qt.
MEVUSHEL Malaga 1.69 4/5,,
CHERRY Wine 2.85 4/5 qt. (Cherry Liqueur)

Kashruth attested to by Chief Rabbi Isaac Herzog and Rabbi R. Katz
For Prompt Deliveries, Call TRafalgar 6-3000

AMBASSADOR LIQUORS, INC. — 144 EAST 86fh STREET — NEW YORK CITY
V j

ISRAEL BONDS AVAILABLE
THROUGH SYNAGOGUE OFFICE

We take this occasion to remind our

readers that the Synagogue Office is
prepared to accept subscriptions for
Israel Bonds. We are confident that
every member of our congregational
family will participate in this impor¬
tant campaign — if he has not al¬
ready done so.

We are happy to be able to serve
our readers in this regard. Call the
Synagogue Office for further informa¬
tion.

AN EIGHT-GRAVE FAMILY PLOT

on the Congregation's grounds at

BETH EL CEMETERY

is offered at only $500.00

Further information may be had by
contacting our Ritual Director Mr.

Joseph E. Adler, at the Office
(SAcramento 2-0800)

CONDOLENCE

We record with sorrow the passing
of Martha Rubinstein, beloved
mother of our devoted member, Mrs.
Jacob Baruch, and we extend our
heartfelt sympathies to the bereaved
family. May the Almighty spare them
further sorrow for many years to
come.

Riverside
w. CLape

. . . Where the facilities of the largest
funeral home are combined with the
warmest personal attention.

Prices are within the
means of all.

76th ST. and AMSTERDAM AVE., N. Y.
ENDICOTT 2-6600

BROOKLYN • BRONX

LONG ISLAND • MIAMI

Charles Rosenthal, director
K J


